
 

July 18, 2025 

 
A special meeting of the Village Board was held at 7:00 a.m. in the village office. Present were 
Mayor Jeffrey Oatman, Deputy Mayor Jeffery Kelley, Trustees: Erin LaPlante, and Shawn Prievo. 
Also present was:  Village Clerk Lynnette Carver.   
 

Resolution #8 of 2024/25 

A RESOLUTION TO ADVERTISE FOR BIDS TO CONSTRUCT A SALT SHED. 

A motion was made by Trustee Prievo to advertise for bids to construct a salt storage building, 
to be opened August 12th at 5:30 p.m., during the regular board meeting.  The motion was 
seconded by LaPlante. 

Ayes – Oatman, LaPlante, Prievo      Nays – None           Abstained – Kelley  
 

Resolution #9 of 2024/25 

A RESOLUTION TO CONTRACT ENGINEER FOR THE ONEIDA COUNTY MAIN STREET PROGRAM 
(IMPROVING THE WALKING TRAILS IN THE VILLAGE OF CAMDEN) 

A motion was made by Truste  Prievo to have the Mayor execute the agreement with EDR 
(Environmental Design & Research, Landscape Architecture, Engineering & Environmental 
Services, D.P. C.) for the Village of Camden site design engineering proposal of the walking trail 
project.  

Ayes – Oatman, Kelley, LaPlante, Prievo      Nays – None           Abstained – None  
 

As there was no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn the special meeting at 7:27 
a.m. was made by Trustee Prievo. The motion was seconded by Deputy Mayor Kelley and 
carried unanimously. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Lynnette Carver 
Village Clerk   
 

 


